

To Maryanne Vigneaux/Lib@SUNYSB

CC

bcc F.Jason Torre/Lib

Subject Library Bulletin, November 26, 2007, Number 1627



## LIBRARY FORUM ON NOV. 29:

- Aimee will be doing a presentation on how library staff can produce their own podcasts and make them available. (Web 2.0)
- Please plan to attend this program in the large conference room, noon 1:30 pm. Space is limited to 20 people so let Victor know beforehand if you are attending!

## **BEE FARINA'S DAUGHTER:**

As some of you know, Bee Farina's 12 year old daughter Meghan has been undergoing cancer treatment at New York University Hospital since mid October. The Tech Dept. is collecting money from the entire library staff. The money will be used to give Meghan something to cheer her up and will show our support during this difficult time for Bee and her family.

SEE LINDA CRAWFORD in Cataloging by Friday, Nov. 30th if you would like to contribute to this endeavor. Thank you!

## **DEATH ANNOUNCEMENT:**

Catherine von Schon died last week. She had a stroke from which she never recovered.

A memorial service will be on 29 November at 7 pm at the Setauket Presbyterian Church. The church is located opposite Emma Clark Library on the Village Green. There will be no visiting or viewing, as her body is on its way to Michigan for burial in the family plot.

Donna Sammis will accept donations for Little Shelter from anyone who wishes to remember Catherine and her love for the furry ones. She always had dogs, until 10 years ago when she adopted two kittens that had been dumped in her neighborhood. She often remarked that she never knew how fascinating cats could be until she adopted Tippy and Shadow. Donations will be accepted until Monday, December 3, 2007. When you contribute a donation you are welcome to sign the card in Donna's office.

## THANKS GO OUT TO STAFF WHO PARTICIPATED IN S.E.F.A.:

Although the SEFA appeal ended almost a month ago some of us continued to give after Oct. 31st. The drawing for the gift card was postponed to include all who turned in their contribution in the sealed envelope. The winner of the \$5.00 gift card to the Campus Bookstore is Nathan.

(From Stony Brook homepage-Stony Brook Cares))

Thanks to your generous support, Stony Brook Cares has achieved amazing results right here in our community, across the nation, and around the world.

- Ambulances purchased by University Hospital Auxiliary
  Stony Brook Child Care Services provides a safe, nurturing environment for children of working parents
  A healthy start in life for babies and children
  Support services so seniors can live independently
  Nourishing meals were supplied to families in need (CARE)
  Conserving natural environments